ST PHILIP & ST JAMES (LECKHAMPTON) AREA RESIDENTS’ ASSOCIATION
Draft Minutes of the 10th Annual General Meeting of the Association, 

held on Wednesday 13th May 2015 at Church House

1. Welcome and Introduction

The meeting was chaired by Clair Chilvers (Chairman). She welcomed everyone to the meeting. 
About 50 members and guests attended the meeting.  A particular welcome was offered to Cllr Tim Harman (CBC Councillor and County Councillor),  Cllr Max Wilkinson (CBC Councillor) and Rev Nick Davies
Apologies were received from Alex Chalk, the new Cheltenham MP
The proposed Agenda for the meeting was approved.  

2.   Minutes of the 9th Annual General Meeting 
2.1 Approval of the Minutes   

The draft Minutes of the meeting held on 21st May 2014 had been circulated and were available on the website.  It was unanimously agreed by the meeting, that the Minutes should be approved as a true and accurate record of the meeting. 

2.2 Matters Arising 

No matters arising that were not on the agenda were raised.
3.   Chairman’s Report on the work of the Association over the last year 

Membership and committee activity
SPJARA 113 had members in 2014/2015. 
The 11-person Committee met four times (with local councillors as guests). 4 newsletters were published and distributed. The web-site - www.SPJARA.org.uk - received about 200 hits a week, and a Twitter account was opened: https://twitter.com/spjara_chelt. 

Fund-raising Social Events
Three successful events were held:
· July ‘14 – Summer Jazz Party – 50 guests, held in Church House basement  as rain was forecast – the raffle raised £190 for Pip and Jim’s roof and £86 for the Trees Fund.
· December ‘14– Wine Tasting – 32 guests, raised £213 (split 50/50 between tree fund and Pip and Jim’s roof)

· April ‘15 – Spice Lodge Dinner – 60 guests, raised £1,388 (split 50/50 Pip and Jim’s roof, and Kambia Appeal).

We also helped promote the auction of promises for Pip and Jim’s in April that raised c.£8000
Reacting to planning and tree works proposals 
Weekly sets of planning proposals from CBC were screened by Adrian, and weekly sets of tree works proposals by Colin. Comments are sent to CBC. Fortunately nothing too controversial arose in the past year. 

Projects 


We organised again the annual street cleaning with CBC.


With the agreement of Glos Highways, we saved and then painted 5 Victorian lamp posts - behind the Jolly Brew, off Ashford Road, between Edward Street and Gratton Road, between Suffolk Street and St Philip Street, and in Casino Place. Two more are to be painted this year (in Tudor Lodge Lane and Edward Street). Thanks to Hugh Arthur and volunteers for their work on this. 

The saga over the Norwood Triangle resurfacing continues. With funds largely raised by SPJARA, Glos Highways undertook the redesign of the triangle in 2010.  Between 2011 and 2013, the surface degraded badly. In 2014, resurfacing and a new design were agreed and the work began. But the new surface has also broken up and the work has been stopped. The contractors – Amey – accept responsibility. We are now talking to GH and Tim Harman about an effective solution. What we want are: a surface that looks good and does not shed gravel; two cycle lanes; a paved strip outside residents’ homes; attractive planting in the triangles; and trees and planting well cared for. 

Tree planting and tree care is a major concern. We successfully lobbied for four new trees to be planted in Grafton Road and three in Suffolk Street. We paid for one and planted it ourselves outside Mellersh House. SPJARA waters them all regularly. 

We have recently agreed with Glos. Highways the positions for several new street trees in the area, which should be planted next autumn or winter after local consultation and investigation of the underground services.


SPJARA are a partner in the Connect Streets Bath Road project. Last year, 19 utility boxes were decorated, as well as the roundabout. We have also began to develop a project for the transformation of the Bath Road car parks, a large scheme that will take time to realise. Whilst we plan to keep the provision for parking we propose to redesign the layout. Also we hope to relocate and redesign recycling facilities, relocate and redesign the loos, provide a lot of trees and other planting, introduce new surfaces with sustainable drainage, have new signs and lighting, and erect a canopy to support 75kWh solar panels and thereby create as space for a Sunday market etc. To date we have set up a steering group of local interests (inc. SPJARA), set up non-profit making company to lead the work, secured the initial support of Council, explored funding options, prepared a brief for the design stage and looked at the solar options. We plan next to: develop and fund the design work; consult with the local community; finalise the design; establish detailed costings; seek the main part of the funding; secure planning permission; place contracts - and get on with the work!

4.   Treasurer’s report on the Association’s finances for the year ending 31 March 2015
Jonathan Moffitt, Treasurer, presented the accounts as shown attached to these Minutes.  In the general account, income exceeded expenditure by £58.26.  The Trees Fund contains £1,925, so the Association ended the year with a balance of £2,923, compared with £2,299 at the start of the year. 

The report was welcomed and approved by those present.

5.   Election of Honorary Officers and Committee Members 

        The Hon Secretary said that she had received nominations for election of all the officers (Chairman, two Vice-Chairmen, Hon Treasurer and Hon Secretary) who were willing to serve for a further year. There were nominations for the re-election of all current members of the Committee. 
      The Chairman sought the meeting’s agreement to election en bloc of the following officers and Committee members, which was agreed nem con.   

	Name
	Position
	
	

	Clair Chilvers
	Chairman 
	
	

	Maurice Gran 
Vanessa Angelo-Thompson
	ViceChairman(joint) 
ViceChairman(joint)
	
	

	Jonathan Moffitt
Cassandra Phillips
	Treasurer

Secretary


	
	

	Agnes Hanson
	Committee Member 
	
	

	Philip Farmer
	Committee Member
	
	

	Hugh Arthur
Colin Davies
	Committee Member
Committee Member
	
	

	Adrian Phillips
John Paterson
	Committee Member
Committee Member
	
	

	
	
	
	


6.  The year ahead 
6 a)  Rev Nick Davies thanked SPJARA for their contributions to the Church roof fund-raising. The third phase of the work involving repairs to the tower would take place over the next few months. He said that the recent election hustings event held in the Church, with about 350 people attending on a cold evening, had high-lighted its short-comings as a space for community use. He outlined the current plans for “reordering” the inside of the Church, to be funded by the sale of Church House. The pews would be replaced with movable chairs, several rooms made at the back suitable for community use, and underfloor heating, new toilets, a kitchen  and full disabled access provided. The hope was to finish the work by autumn 2017. There would be full community consultation on the plans, including with SPJARA.
In answer to a question, Rev Davies said he hoped that some of the pews (which had considerable local and historical interest) might be re-located to St. Stephens Church, although this had yet to be confirmed. The plans were broadly welcomed by the meeting.

b) Cllr Tim Harman said that he had access to several pots of money for pot-hole repairs and resurfacing, and several roads including Tudor Lodge Drive would be repaired in the next few months. On the surface of the Norwood Triangle, he regretted the work done so far for Glos Highways by the contractors Amey had been a shambles, with the surface laid in 2014 again proving quite unsatisfactory. He said they now had a revised plan and planned to do the work in June 2015. Amey had also said they would plant up the two triangular beds. 

c) Cllr Max Wilkinson passed on good wishes to SPJARA from Martin Horwood, who had lost his MP seat in the 7 May general election.  He said he was on CBC’s Walking and Cycling Scrutiny Group, working to promote improvements in Cheltenham for pedestrians and cyclists such as the linking of cycle routes and bringing in 20 m.p.h. zones in residential areas including the SPJARA area.
d) The Chairman reported on social events planned including a visit to Stanway House and Garden on 21st July and the jazz garden party on 4th September. She said suggestions for future events and activities  would be very welcome.
Volunteers needed
Members were needed to organise the planting and maintenance of the triangle corner outside Andover Court on the corner of Andover Walk and Andover Road, and the road-side strip  along Andover Walk. 

Further help would also be very welcome with:
· Watering the trees and shrubs in Grafton Rd

· Delivering Newsletters

· Occasional street litter collections in the area (equipment was available from CBC)

7. Conclusion
There being no other business, the Chairman thanked all present for their support.
------------------------------------------------------


After the conclusion of the formal AGM, Dr Sally Byng gave a talk about the Barnwood Trust
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